
From: Paul Smith  
Date: Monday, January 17, 2022 at 8:37 AM 
Subject: Supplemental Email for SON Students regarding COVID Booster 
  
Dear Linfield University School of Nursing Students: 
  
The COVID-19 Emergency Response Team has been meeting weekly to review the rapidly 
changing state of COVID in our communities and on our campuses. We continue to work with 
the Oregon Health Authority and local health departments to examine the data and to 
recommend appropriate courses of action. Below is a message that was in the Linfield Ahead on 
Thursday, January 13. Note the booster requirement, in particular.  
  
Within the School of Nursing, students are required to have the initial COVID vaccination as this 
is a requirement of clinical partners. We, as a School of Nursing, recognize it is only a matter of 
time before clinical partners require all nursing students in the state to receive a COVID booster 
dose.  
  
The Complio COVID category is set up to upload COVID booster doses, although it is not yet 
required for compliance at clinical sites. We are asking students and faculty to receive and 
upload a COVID booster vaccine into Complio to meet Linfield requirements and prepare for 
clinical requirements in the future. 
  
We encourage you to continue to read the Linfield Ahead when it is published on Monday and 
Thursday and to check the COVID Web Site if you have questions. 
  
Be well and wash your hands, 
School of Nursing Deans’ office, Director of Clinical Education and Student Life 
  
 


